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INVESTORS IN PEOPLE




‘Every child, every chance, every day’

‘Pob plentyn, pob cyfle, pob dydd’

Mrs Rachel Critchell B.A.Hons. P.G.C.E, N.P.Q.H
bfmail@hwbmail.net
Dear Parents/Carers,
We are looking forward to welcoming back the Key Stage Two pupils next week. The majority of pupils have engaged really well in their distance learning over the past weeks and I would like to take this opportunity to thank the pupils, parents and carers for their hard work and support.
In addition to this, I would like to thank all staff who have continued to provide interesting and varied on line learning and paper based opportunities across the curriculum, for all children throughout the time they have been learning from home.

The Foundation Phase children have settled in really well and it is lovely to hear their enthusiastic voices as they participate with enthusiasm, in a range of activities. I have been enjoyed seeing what they are doing in the classrooms and outdoor areas and it is clear that they are pleased to be back in school. 

School Improvements

I have now been informed that it is likely that building work to modernise our school will commence during the Easter holidays. When I have any further information, I will of course fully update you.

Procedures following a Staff Positive Lateral Flow Test  (LFT in School.)
In the event of a positive LFT in school, the positive case will book a Polymerase Chain Reaction (PCR) test.   This swab is sent to a laboratory and is used to confirm the individual is Covid positive.  

Whilst we await the result of this test, we will ask that your child self isolates with immediate effect and does not come into school.  We will update you at the earliest opportunity.  If the PCR test comes back as positive, a formal isolation letter will be issued to you.

What does self-isolate mean for my child?

 

· They should not leave your home 

· You should not have visitors in your home, including friends and family – except for essential care

· The rest of your family does not need to self-isolate as long as you do not go on to develop Covid symptoms

· Vulnerable members of the household should avoid contact with an isolating child as far as possible and follow advice on hygiene for instance clean surfaces regularly, wash your hands frequently, and try to have good ventilation, like having windows open.

· If your child should go on to develop Covid symptoms, then the whole household is required to isolate and your child should be tested for Covid.  To book a test phone 119 or go online: https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test
· Children who are self-isolating shouldn’t mix with anyone outside of their household and so this includes friends who are in the same bubble and also isolating.  We do not know who will go on to have symptoms of Covid and therefore playdates and meet ups with isolating friends increase the risk of transmission.

As a reminder these are the symptoms of COVID-19: 

· A new or continuous cough

· A high temperature of > 37.8oC (fever)
· A loss of, or a change to sense of smell or taste (Anosmia)

If your child should develop any of these symptoms, even if they are mild, please inform myself as the Head teacher immediately at bfmail@hwbmail.net. Thank you. 
Returning Laptops and Books
Please return all borrowed laptops/ chrome books to school on Monday 15th March. These lap tops will now be required for use in school. We also have a number of reading books missing also, which may not have been returned to school. I ask everyone to check at home and return any books that may be found. Diolch yn fawr.

We wish you all a healthy and enjoyable weekend.
Kind Regards
Rachel Critchell
Headteacher
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